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1.Surgery Matters 
 
The surgery has a full compliment of staff. We welcome back Dr Bird who is 
returning on 1st October from Maternity Leave. 
 
2. Aortic Aneurysm clinic 
 
An Aortic Aneurysm clinic will be held here at the surgery on 25th October. This 
will be for men aged over 65years. Invites will be sent to all eligible patients. 
 
3.Missed Appointments 
 
The last three months of missed appointments are: -  
 
June 2024     205 appointments  
July 2024        246 appointments  
August 2024   182  appointments  
 
This totals 576 lost opportunities for patients to see doctors or attend clinic 
appointments and is an increase on the figures detailed in the previous Newsletter.  
It is very important that you keep all the appointments that you arrange. If you 
find you no longer need or can’t make your appointment, please cancel it. You 
can do this by phoning (228 9101), or by using the NHS App, or the My GP app. 
 
The surgery now has a policy in place to help deal with the large number 
of missed appointments as follows: - 
 
If you do not attend (DNA) an appointment and have not cancelled (see above), 
you will be sent a text or a letter about this 
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Following 3 DNA’s you will be sent a letter asking you to come in and discuss the 
matter with the Practice Manager/GP Partner. Depending upon what is discussed 
at this meeting, you may be removed from the surgery list and then have to 
register with another practice.  You will be given 28 days to do this before being 
removed from this practice list. Eleven patients are already going through this 
process. 
The 3 DNAs could run consecutively or over a 12-month period. 
 
4. New Members 
 
We are always looking for new members for our Patient Participation Group (PPG). 
Currently it involves attending a meeting once every three months. These are 
normally held at 12.30p.m. on a Wednesday afternoon.  They run for 
approximately one hour.   
Your role would be to - 

7. Contribute views and give advice to the practice on how to 
communicate and engage with the patients the practice 
service. 

8. Have an opportunity to share their opinions on proposed 
changes to the way that the practice works or provides 
additional services  

9. Highlight any healthcare issues / priorities or concerns within 
the local community that they feel are relevant to the work 
of the practice.  

10. Be asked to play a part in the public engagement activities 
carried out by the practice for example by manning a stall at 
a local community gala.  

11. Use their skills to help in the work of the PPG and practice 
for example by using their IT skills to help design a poster. 

You must also agree to maintain confidentiality and abide by the terms of 
reference. 
To register your interest, please contact the surgery and give your name etc to 
the Practice Manager. 
Our next meeting is 9th January 2025 at 12.30p.m. 
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4.Activities at the Old Library 
The Old Library 
 

 
 

http://www.tol.org.uk/
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6. Tuebrook Hope Centre 
 

 
 
 
 


